Republic of the Philippines

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND HIGHWAYS
DINAGAT ISLANDS

DISTRICT ENGINEERING OFFICE
REGIONAL OFFICE XIII
San Jose, Dinagat Islands

March 29, 2019

The GPPB TSO

Unit 2506, Raffles Corporate Center,
F. Ortigas Jr. Road, Ortigas Center,
Pasig City

Sir/Ma’am:

In compliance with the memorandum dated March 22, 2019, submitted is the FY 2019 Final
and Approved Annual Procurement Plan (APP) and Project Procurement Management Plan
(PPMP) for Goods, this office. The e-file (MS Excel Format) was already sent to
arizo.jayron van@dpwh.gov.ph and app@gppb.gov.ph email address.

Please be informed that we cannot submit yet the 2019 final APP for Consulting Services
and Civil Works projects due to pending approval of General Appropriation Act (GAA) 2019. and
be informed further that this office has no FY 2018 continuing appropriation for projects to be
procured in FY 2019.

Very truly yours,

n.
LINDA A. UYPALA, ASEAN Eng.
District Engineer
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